
To Whom it may concern, 

I am writing this letter regarding the proposed demolition of 250 Victoria Street Wetherill Park 
for the purpose of building a Woolworths WDC. 

It has been noted in the Statement of Environmental Effects which was published on the 
Fairfield Council website and prepared by Willowtree Planning Pty Ltd on behalf of Fabcot 
Pty Limited as a wholly owned subsidiary of Woolworths Group Limited-February 2021  

Application No. 62.1/2021 

Description Site Preparation Works, Demolition and Tree Removal (PAN-71957) 

Submitted Date 22/02/2021 

That the site and I quote 

“A site inspection was undertaken on the 22 October 2018 and during the site inspection the 
following hazardous materials were identified: 

▪ Bonded asbestos containing materials were identified in both the interior and exterior of the 
existing building and structures.” 

And the actual APPENDIX 10 - Hazardous Building Materials Assessment is missing the 
details of the Asbestos. 

There is also no details of how this Asbestos is going to be handled, and no mention of any 
air quality testing for asbestos fibres in the surrounding residential areas. 

This demolition and construction should be stopped until such measures as community 
information is done and a plan is put forward of regular air quality testing for asbestos fibres. 

 

 

  


